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         “Opere et Veritate”   1 John  3,18 

Brothers all: 
 

As the Easter Bunny has hopped away and 
Christ has risen; we welcome the arrival of 
April.   Before reviewing our April calendar, 
let’s take a look back at our March activity.   

 

But first let’s first take a moment to say one fi-
nal goodbye to Father Joseph M. Peek.  Our 
hearts are heavy as he was beloved by all.  This 
could not have been more evident than by the 
overflowing attendance at his wake, funeral, 
and burial.   
 

His family and friends from multiple parishes 
provided all of the love and support one could 
ever hope for.  God bless all who participated 
and attended in these phenomenal ceremonies. 

 

The Annual State Free Throw Championship 
was held at Georgia Tech in March. All Saints 
was honored to have 11 representatives in the 
State competition.  More details will follow. 

 

The St. Patrick’s Day Bingo evening went off 
flawlessly, after being moved to the gymnasium.  
The bingo crew created a fun and entertaining 
atmosphere for all ages.  Winners are still earn-
ing record breaking cash prizes every month.    

 

Dom Palermo and his many volunteers contin-
ue to conduct huge raffles for valuable prizes 
between games.  Don’t forget to stop in and 
have some of the freshly prepared cuisine.   
 

Congratulations to all who participated in the 
fine Membership Recruiting Weekend held on 
March 12-13.  We witnessed the growth of our 
Knight Council by 7 strong new members with 
more to join in April. 
 

 These gentlemen have realized the vast oppor-
tunities to aid their fellow man through charity 
and service.  Please make a point to welcome 
them all. 

The “Record Breaking” 2016 Fish Fry Season 
has finally concluded.  From our “practice run” 
through 7 consecutive Fridays we amassed 
8,779 meals served and crushed all previous   
annual totals.   
 

Through the extremely efficient processes, de-
tailed preparation, and expedited delivery sys-
tem we averaged 7.24 meals served per minute.  
These kinds of numbers are only attainable 
through the collaborated efforts of our Brother 
Knights / Volunteers to achieve our common 
goal of charity.  Congratulations to all, and I 
look forward to seeing you at the Volunteer 
Dinner.    
 

Hopefully you were able to read the book       
Rediscovering Jesus, as well as participate in 
one of the many Bible Study groups that were 
made available.  If you did, I am certain that 
you had as rewarding a Lenten Season, as I. 
 

April’s calendar is as follows: 
 

NCAA March Madness Party                 4-04-16 
Annual Cub Scout Spaghetti Dinner      4-17-16 
         (Contact Brian Kler) 
Bingo                                                          4-28-16 
Family Movie Night                                  4-29-16 
Vidalia Onion Sale                                    4-30-16 
Adoration                             4-21-16 thru 4-22-16                                                          
       (Contact John Gannon) 
2nd and 3rd Degree Opportunities              TBA 
Officer Elections                                         TBA 
       (Contact Nominating Committee) 
                          

Let’s make April a suc-
cessful and fulfilling 
month.  May God bless 
you and your families. 
         
 
Vivat Jesus, 
Dean Trantow 
Grand Knight 
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New 1st Degree Brothers on March 29th 

 

    Alec Barnes                 Alex Dali                 Daniel Hayden 

   Wulf Lindenau          Joe Thibadeau          Les  Washington 

On March 29th, we held a large 1st degree exemplification in McGivney Hall. There 
were several councils represented and the number of observers was unusually high. 
 
All Saints received the above six new brothers out of the 13 candidates that were  
exemplified. Represented were also candidates from Mary Our Queen, Georgia 
Tech, The Cathedral of Christ the King, Immaculate Heart of Mary, Our Lady of 
the Assumption, and Atlanta 660.  It was quite an evening. 
 
We are proud to support the Order by helping those councils without a first degree 
team or those candidates who were unable to attend their own council’s event. 
 
We also added a new 4th degree brother, Stephen Berrigan, who trans-
ferred from Blessed Sacrament Council 9488 in Harrison, VA. No picture 
is available. He will also join our Fr. Charles Watters Assembly.  Welcome. 
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Fraternal Year Elections Looming 

As we approach the June council meeting wherein we vote new officers for the 2016-
2017 fraternal year, we ask all our members who have achieved the 3rd degree to 
consider running for office.  Offices are open to such members. These offices and 
current officers are detailed on the second-last page of this newsletter.  Anyone inter-
ested should contact the three officers listed as trustees on the second last page.  
 
A proposed slate of those expressing interest will be posted in the May newsletter 
with the actual election taking place at 
the June council meeting. Last minute 
additions may be included right until 
the actual election. 
 
Offices appointed by the grand knight 
are Chaplain, Lecturer, and Financial 
Secretary. All others will be elected by 
the members in June. Please consider 
becoming an officer in the council or 
perhaps a committee chairman on one 
of our six committees. 

 On March 16th, three of our brothers traveled to St. Benedict Parish to take 
their 2nd degree exemplification. They are (L-R) Jim Tiffany, Andrew Oliviero, 
and Dan McDonough. Chancellor Dick Marklein did the necessary groundwork. 
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Cub Scout/KofC Spagetti Dinner April 17 
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Vidalia Onion Time Again 

 
All Saints' Cub Scout Pack 434 will be working side-by-side 
with the All Saints KOC to bring you an authentic spaghetti 
dinner. All proceeds will benefit All Saints' Scouts.  
 
Adults $8.00, Children 12 and under $6.00 Families of 5 for 
$30.00. The dinner will take place from 4:30—7 PM in the 
gym on Sunday April 17th. 
 
Please make it a point to 
support your Cub Scout Pqck 
and attend this event with 
your family. 

It's that time of the year again to plan for 
the ANNUAL sale of our Vidalia Onions. On 
the current schedule, the Onions Sale will 
be held on the week-end of April 30-May 1. 
 
Last year YOU helped All Saints Parish 
alone sell 520 ten- pound bags of these 
Onions, and we will order that many again 
this year. 
 
If you have a Business and would like to 
use Georgia Vidalia Onions as a Client 
Gift, please let us know and we can work 
out a deal with you. 
 

We need EVERYONE’S participation to assist in the sale. Remember, 
spouses and teenagers can help as well and are most WELCOME.  
 
A sign-up sheet will be available at our April 5 Council meeting as 
well as through a "Sign Up Genius" email that will follow the meeting. 



  

 

19th Annual Lenten Fish Fry Sets New Record! 
We finished this year’s Fish Fry season with 357 more meals than last year, beating 
our record, set in 2014, of 8,436 for Lent by serving 8,779 total meals this year!  Now 
9,000 is just around the corner! 
 
While we never broke our single night record of 1,422, we gave it a scare with 1,300 plus on five 
nights.  Thanks to all our volunteers for another record series of events. This constant increase in 
volume helps us keep our prices constant every year. 

The bottom graph shows the obvious annual growth trend in our yearly totals. The only negative 
factor controlling any individual fish fry date has been the weather which is beyond our control. 
We had excellent weather this year ensuring a record for all eight events. 
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2016 Fish Fry Photos 

It takes an army of hard-working, tired people to put on our massive fish fry. 
6 
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Bill Allen is Knight of Month 

 

Sir Knight Bill Allen receives his Knight-of-the-Month certificate from Past Grand Knight Lou Hlad (right) 
at the March 1st council meeting. Below is the copy of the award showing his remarkable accomplishments. 
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March Parish Bingo—Profitable Month!! 
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Council Benevolence/Charity/Service 

Our Parish Bingo Accountant, Brother Ralph O’Connor, reported that the March 17th Bingo 
event had a smaller crowd of 87 players including 3 council widows who play free with the   
council paying their fee. Bingo sales were $1,321 with prizes awarded of $900 yielding gross $421 
(before payments of 7% sales tax and Bingo supplies cost). Profit of 50/50 raffle added $100. 
Food donations were $193 and drink income was $150.   

Donated half of all Parish Bingo profits to support  
 Sophia Academy School run by Marist order. 

 
Paid fees for complementary Bingo tickets for our widows. 

 
Voted $2,000 for People Making Progress charity. 

 
Voted $1,000 donation to Gray Plunkett Benin mission 

 
Voted $2,000 donation to I-Care medical drivers. 

 
Held 8 fish fry events for raising charity funds. 

 
Voted $1,000 to Shepherd Spinal Trauma Center. 

  
Voted $1000 for FODAC wheelchair charity. 

 
Provided honor guard for Fr. Peek, wake, funeral, and burial. 

 
Continued sponsoring monthly children’s movie night. 

 
Our Acolytes served all parish funerals again this month. 

Upcoming Degree Exemplifications 
2nd Degree — Sat. April 16th at 10 AM, St. Andrew Parish 
1st Degree — Tuesday, April 19th, 7:30 PM. All Saints. Candidates  6:45. Coat/tie for pictures. 
4th Degree — Sat. April 23rd at 10 AM in Macon, GA. 
3rd Degree — Sat. May 7th– Duluth Council 12883 
 
Note: Go to website gakofc.org for complete exemplification schedule (choose “Events”,  
(then choose “Ceremonials/Degrees” for sections on each degree).   
 
Questions to Dick Marklein   404-790-8004     brmcycle@hotmail.com  for more info. 

  8 
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Join Our Unique Council Acolyte Ministry 

Acolytes

Parish Religious Support

For twenty years, our All Saints Council has been providing altar servers for every parish funeral and 
some special Mass events. Instituted by former pastor Monsignor Kiernan in the late 1990’s,  he asked the 
Knights if they could serve funeral Masses in lieu of youngsters who were hard to schedule on school days, 
weekends, and on short notice for funerals. Our acolyte program with up to seventy participants was the 
eager response. We haven’t missed a funeral since. There are about 50 deaths per year at All Saints. We 
know of no other council in the world with such a ministry. 
 
Organized into five acolyte teams under five team leaders, we rotate funerals as they occur among the five 
teams under Acolyte Director, Brother Norb Braza. Each member provides a navy blue blazer, medium 
grey slacks, white shirt, and black shoes. The council provides a KofC tie to finish the attractive 
“uniform”. 
 
Because some of our acolyte team members have passed or moved away, we would like to add about a   
dozen new members across the five teams. Training is provided and you should only have to serve about 
one funeral per month. Being on God’s altar is a privilege rather than an obligation.  If you were once a 
young altar server you can appreciate this. If you were never an altar server, you can begin to appreciate 
the pride of ceremonial participation.  Burying the dead is a work of mercy. 
 
A full funeral acolyte team can consist of a cross bearer, two candle bearers, a water and a wine bearer, 
and an incense bearer. When six knights are not available, a team of four knights is sufficient.  People who 
attend funerals at All Saints are always impressed by the mature solemnity of the men on the altar.  Our 
brother, Bernie Sotola, provides the vocals at these funerals and is yet another participant in a matching  
uniform.  
 
Please consider joining this unique ministry by contacting director Norb Braza at 770-393-8645 or 

nlbraza@aol.com. This is an excellent way to serve your council, your parish, and the community. 

9 
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Jim Gonzales—Our Favorite Irishman 

Fish Fry Volunteer Appreciation Party 

As we do every year, the council will hold an appreciation Party for everyone who 
worked at any of our fish fry events openly or in support of same. 

 
The tentative date has been set as 
Sunday May 15th from 12 noon until 
3 PM in the gym.  
 
We  expect our co-big-fish, Dennis 
Caniglia, and his friends will again 
prepare the whiskey steaks  for 
which he is now revered.  
 
There will be no cost for the dinner. 
Please keep the date open. 
 
 

 
 
We’re not certain why 
someone with a surname 
of Gonzales can claim to 
be Irish, but we suspect 
it’s on his mother’s side. 
 
Our council warden loves 
to dress up in outrageous 
garb, and we don’t mind 
as long as he keeps making 
those wonderful meals at 
our events. 
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Brother John Klein Sends Greetings from Rome 

 

Our council brother, Brother John Klein of the Legionaires of Christ, sends Easter greeting from Rome. He 
is one of our four seminarians that we sponsor. He follows our council events closely and keeps in touch. 
Here is his Easter letter to us. He is the tall one. 
 
Council brothers, 
 
     I just wanted to write you and wish you the very best of Easters!  Christ is Risen and God is close to us!  Let 
yourselves be overcome by the joy and hope that the Resurrection brings.  As Pope Francis continually tells us 
here in Rome... "Do not let anyone or anything rob you of your JOY!"  Be happy always for God's love for all 
of us is more powerful than death.  Be assured of my prayers from Rome!  I had the very special grace to hand 
out Communion in St .Peter's Square at the Easter Mass with the Pope this morning.  It was such a neat experi-
ence to bring all the pilgrims Christ himself in the Eucharist.  May all of you come to realize more the joy of the 
love of God in your lives this year!  
 
I wish you all my best from Rome!  
 
Yours in Christ, 
          Br. John Klein, LC 
 
Attached is a picture of me and Br. Diego, a seminarian studying with me from Colombia, today after   handing 
out communion at the Pope's Mass!  Happy Easter! 
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How to Pay 2016 Dues Electronically! 

Shown above is the new electronic payment page on our council kc11402.org web site. You go to 
that web site, choose “Members Enter Here”, log in with your last name and membership   
number (on your member card),  choose “2016 Dues Payment”, and then get to above screen. 
 
You may then pay your dues ($41.50 which includes a small electronic processing fee) by using 
a credit card or your PayPal account which takes that amount directly out of your checking    
account like a debit card. Your personal PayPal account must be set up independently. A new 
second web page choice allows you to set up automatic $41.50 PayPal payments for 5 years. 
 
Of course,  you may still pay your unchanged 2016 annual dues of $40 directly at a meeting or 
send a $40 check made out to “KofC Council 11402” to our worthy Treasurer, Dave Riedinger. 
We could not make it easier to pay your dues. Dues were due January 1st. Happy New Year. 

Upcoming Exemplification Opportunities 
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Some people believe that ethics in business is a contradiction in terms. They think that in order 
to be profitable, a company and its leaders must abandon morality and embrace the dark, 
greedy side that they see so often in the news and in movies.. At the Knights of Columbus, we 
know this isn’t true. A business can be both ethical and successful. We are. 

As a Catholic organization, we understand the value and importance of our core beliefs and the 
original mission of Venerable Father Michael J. McGivney. In fact, much of the strength and fi-
nancial security we provide to members and their families can be attributed to our ethical, moral 
standards.  

More than 96 percent of Knights who buy our life insurance keep it, year in and year out. The 
Order takes this commitment to our members very seriously. This means carefully planning 
when it comes time to invest. Our professional staff researches all transactions to insure that they 
fall in line with Catholic values. If a transaction makes them uncomfortable, they don’t make it.  

“We exclude any company engaged in activity that conflicts with Catholic moral teaching: com-
panies directly involved in abortion, contraception, human cloning, embryonic stem cell re-
search, for-profit health care that pays for any of these, or pornography,” said Supreme Knight 
Carl Anderson. “There are many companies in the pharmaceutical and communications indus-
tries that would undoubtedly provide excellent returns for us, but which are not in our portfolio 
because they engage in research and development or programming in ways that violate the   
sanctity or dignity of human life.”  

In the end, the Knights of Columbus investment strategy is motivated by morality, not money. 
Yet, each year we remain profitable, increase our assets and stay dedicated to this vision that will 
keep the Order financially sound for generations to come.  

But don’t just take our word for it. In 2015, the Knights of Columbus was named a “World’s 
Most Ethical Company” by the Ethisphere Institute. We were one of only two life insurance com-
panies to earn the honor. 

“Faithful Catholics have choices when buying life insurance,” said the Supreme Knight. “But 
they know that at the Knights of Columbus their policy is supplied by an insurer that shares 
their moral and ethical values and is guided in all of its investment and sales practices by those 
values.”  

Contact me today to learn more about our products.     John Knight  Field Agent 

       Cell 404-569-5265                                                    
       john.knight@kofc.org
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Our council Insurance Field 
Agent, Sir Knight John 
Knight, has put together 

some great tips to consider 
monthly on the importance of 

proper insurance coverage.  
 

Following is this month’s    
insurance topic to ponder. 

KofC insurance is sold only  
to brothers and their  

“Knight to Knight” Corner 

“Today’s up to you.        
I’ll help with the future.” 

April Tip — We Stand Strong on Ethical Ground 
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Sad Farewell to Fr. Joseph Peek 
Father Joseph Michael Peek ("Father Joe") was born on 9 
August 1965, in Corpus Christi, Texas. 
   
He survived a miraculous birth in dire condition; he was 
seven weeks early, black from lack of oxygen, and baptized 
by the doctor because of danger of death.  
  
After a brief stop in Amityville, NY, he and his soon-to-be ten 
siblings grew up in a bustling Irish Catholic family in the 
Northlake area of Atlanta. At home, daily reminders of his 
family's Catholic faithsurrounded Father Joe. A five-foot tall 
crucifix hung in the family's living room behind a statue of 
Our Lady of Fatima, before which the family would pray the 

rosary nightly. His parents, Mary and Joseph Peek, emphasized the importance of 
serving others, and encouraged each of their children to serve their parish and to 
live their faith on a daily basis.  
 
As a child, Father Joe began his service to his church as an altar server at Immacu-
late Heart of Mary Church. Even at a young age, Father Joe developed a reputation 
for looking out for outcasts, long before bullying became such a widespread topic 
of concern. He was the one who noticed the kid sitting alone at the cafeteria table or 
soccer field and befriended them. As a soccer referee, he had the reputation for 
throwing a disruptive player out of a game for misconduct; however, once the game 
was over, he sought out the player he had removed from the game and scrimmaged 
with him. He taught himself magic tricks to allow him to entertain, mesmerize, and 
teach both young and old alike. 
  
 Father Joe's journey to priesthood was not a direct one. After graduating from 
Lakeside High School in DeKalb County (class of 1983), he attended the Georgia   
Institute of Technology on a Naval ROTC scholarship. 
   
He entered the Navy in the late 1980s and served three years as a Search & Rescue 
swimmer, and anti-submarine air crewman, dipping sonar on board an SH-63 heli-
copter. He also worked as a substitute teacher and a waiter at Outback Steakhouse.  
  
But he kept feeling a pull toward the priesthood and decided to go to seminary with 
the hopes of becoming a Navy chaplain. He then spent three years with the Oblates 
of the Blessed Virgin Mary in Boston, attending St. John's Seminary. Coming back 
to diocesan life, he spent two years at St. Charles Borromeo Seminary in Pennsylva-
nia, and finished up his last two years at Mount Saint Mary's Seminary in Maryland.  
 
And then, one day in 2002, Father Joe, who as a Navy rescue swimmer was known 
for his physical endurance and strength, couldn't reach the top of a hill during his 
daily run at seminary, where he regularly "tagged" Jesus on the cross.  
 
In February 2002, just months shy of his ordination, Father Joe was diagnosed with 
chronic myelogenous leukemia. This was the beginning of years and years of se-
vere pain, and ever-so-slow improvements, mixed with setbacks. Despite his diag-
nosis, he completed his studies and was ordained to the priesthood on June 22, 
2002, by Archbishop John F. Donoghue. In October 2003, Father Joe received a 
bone marrow transplant from his sister Kathleen, and while doctors believed the 
transplant effectively cured Father Joe of the cancer, the procedure created a new 
series of life-threatening health concerns.  14 
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Suffering from what is known as "graft-versus-host disease," the new immune  
system attacked Father Joe's body. The illness ravaged his organs one-by-one,   
ultimately affecting his flesh-beginning with his back, always invisible to the pub-
lic, but massive and raw, and often irritated by hugs he never mentioned were an 
affliction.  
 
Over time, the wounds extended from his face and neck to his feet, challenging his 
life-long ambition of serving as a priest. Open wounds scarred more than 70% of 
his body, including the soles of his feet. The sores on his body made a good 
night's sleep elusive as lying in one spot for a couple of hours resulted in excruci-
ating pain for Father Joe. His bandages on his wounds had to be changed three 
times a week, and even then several times he contracted MRSA. In 2008, he be-
came septic and almost died. Despite his life threatening illness, Father Joe asked 
for and received parish assignments at St. Catherine of Siena, Kennesaw; Sts. Pe-
ter & Paul Parish, Decatur; Mary Our Queen, Norcross; and All Saints Church, Dun-
woody.  
 
However, his parish assignments, while important to Father Joe, became a small 
part of his ministry as a priest. Father Joe believed that as a priest he needed to be 
a visible presence of Christ to others. More importantly, Father Joe believed his  
experience as a patient put him in a special category of priests, and he felt a need 
to minister to fellow patients at Emory University's Winship Cancer Institute and 
others within Atlanta's Catholic community.  
 
Father Joe became the spiritual advisor to the sickest of the sick. He would regu-
larly visit with patients in the hospital--even though such visits threatened his own 
health, since his body was covered with open wounds that left him susceptible to 
infections. He also developed a large on-line ministry, which he would attend to as 
much as his strength and health would allow. In 2012, he developed squamous cell 
carcinoma, which turned several of his wounds into growing lesions.  
 
Father Joe had a few procedures to remove these lesions, but eventually, they 
spread to his lymph nodes. He was told by his doctors in December 2014 that there 
was nothing more they could do. On March 14, 2016, Father Joe, surrounded by 
the songs and prayers his parents and siblings, drew his last breath, completed 
his life on earth, and began his eternal life with Christ. Father Joseph Peek is     
survived by his parents, Mary and Joseph of Atlanta, his ten siblings, and his    
thirty-nine nieces and nephews.  
  
The Wake and Viewing was held all night on Thursday, March 17, starting at 7pm at 
All Saints Catholic Church, where Father Joe was in residence: 2443 Mount Vernon 
Road, Atlanta, GA 30338.  
 
The Funeral Mass was celebrated by Archbishop Wilton D. Gregory at All Saints 
Catholic Church on Friday, March 18, at 11am. Fr. Kevin Peek, the brother of Fr. 
Joe, was the homilist. A reception followed in the parish social hall.  
  
Father Joe's burial was at Georgia National Cemetery, 1080 Veterans Cemetery 
Road, Canton, GA 30114 on Monday, March 21, at 11:30 am.  
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Sister Mother Mary Angelica Passes 
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April Wedding Anniversaries 
 Date                                                                                        Years 

April Birthdays  

Brian (BJ) Van Gundy 1 
Joey Fuentes 3 
Al Garofalo 3 
Bill Haas 3 
Adam Lindenau 3 
Bernie Sotola 4 
David Adelman 7 
Fr. David Daly 7 
Mike Davis 7 
John McHugh 7 
Bob Fiscella  8 
Adam Cabibi 9 
Nick Mattera 9 
Kelly Wheeler 9 
Tim Von Gal 10 
Kevin Murray 11 
John Vail  11 
Raymond Bond  12 
Damon Paolozzi 13 
Gregory Francisco 14 
Andy Held 14 
Ryan Leurck 14 
Don Converse 15 
John Muenchen 16 
Alec Barnes 16 
Joe Mitchell 17 
Bob Mitchell 17 
James Peterson 17 
Paul Vassallo 17 
Jordan Banasik 19 
Will Estes 19 
Tom Simon 21 
Dave Piper  23 
Dave Hartman 24
Thomas King 25 
Chris Scharnhorst 25 
Charles Lynch 26 
Jerry Churchill 27 
Steve Neri 28 
Bob Dallas 29 
John Martin 29 
Teddy Porges 29 
Mario Marin 30 
Jerry Santillo 30 
Rich Szyperski 30 
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   Council Significant Dates 

7th David & Barbara Bailey 65 

26th  Ron & Jacqueline Collins 58 

30th Phil & Carol McGonegal 56 

15th John & Sue Barranco 55 

8th Tony & Carl Joyce 55 

20th John & Mary Ann Ketter 53 

17th Mario & Sandra Commito 46 

4th John & Marie Lacava 46 

4th Charles & Susan Lynch 46 

27th John & Patty Dawkins 31 

27th Mario & Marianela Marin 31 

8th Al & Adelina Alberghini 27 

29th  Jerry & Leslie Santillo 27 

15th  James & Tracy Williams 27 

 11th John & Miho Beadles 25  
20th  Cliff & Anna Phillips 24 

11th  Ed & Norma Pierson  24 

 4th John & Elizabeth Tierney  24  

19th Michael & Debbie Tobia 24 

3rd Steven & Beth Valenti 23 

30th Mark & Kathy Zamora 22 

13th John & Kristin Heneghan 20 

13th Richard & Kris Miller 20 

22nd Jean-Noel & Deborah Pennachi 20 

17th Tyler & Robin Patterson 17 

21st Pat & Adrienne Duncan 15 

27th Nick & Denise O’Kon 14 

24th Dave & Anita Pavadore 11 

14th Chris & Ansley Trantow 4 

   

   

   

      

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

    

   

   

   

   

   

 

God and Father of us all, in 

Jesus, your Son and our 

Savior, you have made us 

your sons and daughters in 

the family of the Church. 

May your grace and love 

help our families in every 

part of the world be united 

to one another in fidelity of 

the Gospel. 

May the example of the  

Holy Family, with the aid of 

your Holy Spirit, guide all  

families, especially those 

most troubled, to be homes 

of communion and prayer 

and to always seek your 

truth and live in your love. 

Through Christ our Lord.  

  Amen 

18 
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Prayers for Sick/Distressed Friends and Loved Ones 
Matt Allen’s cousin, Jeremy Hellman  
Vincent Annaloro’s father, Emile 
Tom Burleigh’s niece 
Frank Callan’s wife, Ginny 
Randy Ceryan’s wife, Heather 
Mario Committo’s friend ,Tood Copper 
Don Converse’s friends, Jackie and Carl Franklin 
Dave Davis’ mother, Esther, 96 
Pat Duncan’s mother, Joan Duncan 
Conrad Fischer’s wife, Sue 
Mark Foster’s two uncles  
John Francis’ cousin & granddaughter 
Gene Gannon’s Friend, Richard Bonicci 
Al Garofalo’s wife, Pat 
Michael Gregory’s newborn son, Jonas 
Tim Harvey’s wife, Donna 
Matthew Hurd’s wife, Catherine 
Matt James’ father-in-law, James Shanni 
David  Jeanson’s wife, Pat 
Harwood (Woody) Jones’ wife, Janet 
Keith Kieffer’s sister-in-law, Pat Kieffer 
Doc Malone ‘s cousin, Judy 
Mario Marin’s brother-in-law, Fernando Matheus 
Mario Marin’s niece, Andrea Carolina Zamora 
John Martin’s wife, Maria 
Jason V. Miller’s wife, Dorota 
Paul Mudge’s friend Laura Jordan, his brother Daniel John Mudge, Sr. 
Bill O’Brien’s grandson, Isaac Del Valle, and wife, Betty 
Dominic Palermo’s mother 
Kent Polzin’s wife, Jennifer 
Fred Quintan’s son, Ethan 
Marion Reale, widow of Paul Reale 
Charles Santa Maria’s brother, Gerry. 
Bob Santos’ daughter, Brooke, and wife, Christine 
Frank Seco de Luceno’s wife and brother, Federico, had a heart attack. 
John Shepherd’s granddaughter, Calla Tufto. 
Ernie Spencer’s Grandson, Garrett Pilcher 
Ralph Stinson’s nephew, Johnny Hood 
Richard Szyperski’s granddaughter, Jamie Thrash, 20, and wife Jan 
Ted Tada’s mother-in-law, Mary Hickey, 92 
George Tanguay’s daughter-in-law, Wendy 
Rich Tomaszewski,’s relative, Sam Turone 
Stan Wasowski’s mother, Florence 
Tom Wozniak’s aged mother  
Mark Yanta’s nephew, Nolan Goldklang 

Our Council Intentions and Remembrances 
       Ailing Brothers Monthly Prayers:  
 Frank Murphy        Dennis Caniglia 
 Jack Klapka             Nestor Montero       
 Wiley Maloof            Guy Stryker  
  George Swartz          Don Myers 
  Ron Collins               Joe Cavallaro            
  Eric Martin               Steven Bales 
  John Pepitone           Bill Camden 
  Frank Paolozzi          Jack Harte 
  Dave Jeanson            Mike Smith             
  John Hansberry       Rich Szyperski  
  Doug McAleer          Jim Herbig 
   Pat Casey, Sr.           Len Dorrien 
  Woody Jones             Jack Curtin 
  Bob Mitchell              Benny Mastrogiovanni   

     Ailing Brother Ongoing Prayers 
    Andy Diaz                    Ray Gustin 
    Matt Dewhurst 
    Franz Brucks              Fr. Joseph Peek  
    Bill Peet              Msgr. Donald Kiernan 
    Tom Templeton        Al Garofalo       

Our Seminarians/ Missionaries 
Paul Nacey     Jack Knight   Bro. John Klein     
Chase Cann        Missionary Gray Plunkett  
 

 Our Beloved Clergy 

Archbishop Wilton D. Gregory 
Aux. Atlanta Bishop Luis R. Zarama  
Aux. Atlanta Bishop David P. Talley 
Abbot Francis Michael Stiteler 
Monsignor R. Donald Kiernan, P.A. 
Monsignor Hugh M. Marren 
Father William T. Hao     
Father Daniel  J. McCormick 
Father Daniel Rogaczewski 
Father Michael U. Onykuru 
Father William F. Rowland, S.M. 
Father Bryan Small      Father Brian Kerr, MOP      
Father David Daly, LC       Father Daniel Ketter 
Father Peter Khuong Huynh, LC 
Father Joseph Khang Huynh, LC 
Father Anthony Eshun, Ghana 
Father Brian Kerr, MOP       
Brother Alfred Stephen, MOP 
Brother John Klein, LC, Rome IT 
Deacon Ray Egan      Deacon William Garrett  
Deacon Ed Krise        Deacon Paul Doppel 
Deacon Ken Melvin    Deacon Rick Medina 
Deacon-in-Formation  Hedy Sevilla   

Our Beloved Widows  
Margaret Welter   Grace Mahoney   Rita Mix 
Ellie Pavlik    Nancy Moeller   Eleanor Lynch 
Marion Reale     Jaye Norman     By Hurt 
MaryAnn Dellaria (Lehman)     Donna Kantak   
Antoinette Roy  Ruth Del Guercio  Marie Crean 
Angela McCabe   Susan Cicero  Sharon Malone 
Pat Addison     Carol Bieszak     Helen O’Shea 
Winifred Koss            Margie Vicknair 
Margaret McCabe     Mary Ann Stojka 
Elizabeth Morrell       Evelyn Wittman 
Katie Woerner   Mary Ardagna   Sally Horan 
Patti Travers Neil    Polly Callison    Karen Giles 

Memento  
Languorem 
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                              Memento Mori 
 
Our Council and Watters Assembly Brother, Sir Knight Fr. Joseph Michael Peek (1965 - 
2016),  succumbed on March 14th to his auto-immune diseases. See the entire article in 
this newsletter. 
 
His brothers and those of many other councils participated as acolytes and honor guards at 
his wake, his funeral, and his burial as a Navy veteran in the Canton Military Cemetery. 
 

Please take a moment to remember all the current prayer requests on the previous 
page.  If any  requests need to be added or removed, please alert Lou Hlad at 
louhlad@comcast.net. 

Sir Knights are  
remembered     

upon death on 
Mass   chalices 
given to new 

priests. 

Founding Members of All Saints Council on July 4, 1994 are shown in red 

Fr. Joseph M. Peek       3/14/2016 George L. Cajigal, Sr.    1/8/2013      Salvatore DePace          1/16/2006       

Dennis M. Crean         11/01/2015 Michael A. Klimshuk   7/08/2012      Anthony C. Ardagna   12/28/2005      

Gregg R. Kantak         10/21/2015 Edward P. Koss           12/20/2011     Jerome E. Travers        7/29/2005       

Richard (Doc) Malone  6/12/2015 Lloyd B. Addison        11/25/2011    John P. Stojka               7/21/2005       

James W. Callison         4/03/2015 John W. Lynch II          6/21/2011      Paul G. Horan               6/02/2005       

William R. Schlich        3/12/2015 Warren P. Vicknair      6/21/2011      Edwin L.Woerner         5/21/2005       

William D. O’Connor   1/19/2015 Walter J. Bieszak         4/17/2011      Thomas J. Byrne, Jr.   1/13/2005     

Anthony Allan Kosek 12/25/2014 Joseph J. Wittman        3/09/2011      James J. McCabe        10/22/2004       

John M. Foley               9/12/2014 Charles F. Mahony       2/20/2011      Robert J. Lescher         5/17/2003 

Bill  H. Giles                  8/05/2014 Gerald A. Cicero          1/05/2011      Brad M. Scranton         5/14/2003     

Jean-Paul Roy               7/23/2014 David B. Moeller          5/09/2010       Phillip A. Haluska       12/18/2002 

Donald Del Guercio      7/01/2014 Francis G. Welter       12/19/2009       Joseph A. Miller            12/2/2002 

Harold L. Norman      12/08/2013      Owen K. McCabe         8/16/2009        James R. Fraser            9/21/2002 

Paul J.  Reale              11/10/2013      William G. Lehman     4/16/2009       Kenneth E. Smith         6/02/2000 

James L. Mammoser    8/03/2013      Robert L. Morell          4/29/2008      Elias M. Mualem          3/27/2000 

Tom E. Mix                   6/13/2013      Gordon G. Hurt           3/03/2008       John W. Lynch III      12/15/1999 

Edward J. Qualters      3/19/2013      John A. O’Shea            1/27/2008      Ronald S. Kurtzer       12/12/1999 

Marcus Carroll             3/12/2013      Thomas M. Scherrer    4/10/2007       Kenneth C. McIntosh 11/25/1998 

Edward J. Pavlik          1/13/2013      Richard Steiner             3/17/2006        William J. Batdorf        3/23/1998                
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“Ask not 
for whom 
the bell 
tolls. It 
tolls for 
thee.” 

John 
Donne 

57 Deceased Brother Knights of All Saints Council 11402 
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     Office                                        Officer                      Phone                            Email 
 
Grand Knight     Dean Trantow             678-296-6326        trantowd@aol.com 
Deputy Grand Knight   Pat Fahey                     770-447-8605        patrickfahey@bellsouth.net 
Chancellor                              Dick Marklein             404-790-8004        brmcycle@hotmail.com 
Chaplain    Msgr. Hugh Marren 770-393-3255     msgrmarren@allsaints.us 
Advocate    BJ Van Gundy 678-291-0805        bj@vangundy.net        
Warden                Jim Gonzales                678-587-9552       drjgonzales@msn.com 
Recorder    Ed Trainor  770-396-7053     ejtrainor@aol.com 
Financial Secretary                    Roger O’Connor          404-343-3569        ralph390@comcast.net 
Treasurer    Dave Riedinger            770-986-6193        potownboy@bellsouth.net 
Lecturer    E. J. Couvillion             770-642-6488       esnar@aol.com 
 
Inside Guards                            Bryan St. Romain         678-777-7168        bryanstro@gmail.com                             
                                   
Outside Guards   Mark Foster                 404-394-4537        markjfoster@yahoo.com 
                 Dominic Palermo         404-256-1523        dpal84116@aol.com 
 
Trustee Three-Year Term      John Buchholz 770-458-5670        jkbuch@aol.com 
Trustee Two-Year Term   Bob Fiscella                 404-644-5220        bobfiscella@gmail.com 
Trustee One-Year Term             Bob Mitchell               770-804- 8060       bobmitchellga@yahoo.com 
Insurance Field Agent    John Knight   770-936-0465      john.knight@kofc.org 
Musician                                    Mark Foster                 404-394-4537       markjfoster@yahoo.com 
Program Activity Director         Steven Strong               770-698-9797       steve@strongus.net 
                                                                                         
Activity Directors  
Acolytes    Norb Braza    770-393-8645        nlbraza@aol.com 
Bereavement                               Deacon Ray Egan          770-394-5643        dekeray@aol.com 
Bingo Director                            Dominic Palermo          404-256-1523         dpal84116@aol.com 
Church     Joe Kane                         678-708-2200         josephkane@bellsouth.net  
Community     Bill Driscoll                     678-395-4364        bdriscoll0808@yahoo.com 
Council     Joe DeVita                       770-451-5224        joe@linuxgeneral.com             
Family Life                 Steven Strong                  770-698-9797        steve@strongus.net 
Membership                                Dick Marklein                 404-790-8004       brmcycle@hotmail.com 
Pro-Life    John Gannon                   770-394-4223         johnjgannon@comcast.net 
Second Responder Program     Steve Strong                     770-698-9797        steve@strongus.net 
Vocations    Len Dorrien                     770-396-4672         lendorrien51@gmail.com     
Youth      Bryan Kler                       770-457-5537        bryankler@comcast.net                 
Dunwoody Volunteer Co-ord  Jim Maloney                    770-394-7895         jimarn@bellsouth.net                                 
Communications & Feedback 
Website Editor                  Gert Kampfer     770-698-8269         kofc11402@bellsouth.net 
Newsletter Editor/Publicity  Lou Hlad     770-394-6327         louhlad@comcast.net 
 
 

If you should miss one of our CallingPost voicemails or wish 
a repeat,  dial  1-800-925-7443. Then enter the 10-digit    
Public Group ID (PGID) 128-432-9444 (no dashes) to     
identify our sending organization and hear it again.  
 

Never miss a  
message again 

All Saints Council 11402  (http://kc11402.org) 
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Monsignor  
Hugh Marren 

    Council Photo Journal at   http://kofc11402.shutterfly.com 
Korean War Veterans Dinner/Jamaica Mission,/Supreme Convention. 

 
 

Watters Assembly web site at www.kc2688.com. Watters Assem-

bly Photo Journal at http://watters.shutterfly.com featuring WW II 
 Dinner, Social Dinners, Honor Flight to Washington DC Monument. 
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1st  
Degree 

McGivney 
7:30 PM 

4th Degree 
Assembly 
Meeting 

All Saints 
6:15 Rosary/ 
6:30 Dinner/  
7:30 Meeting 
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Social Hall 
7:30 PM 

Mar. Council 
Meeting 

McGivney 
Rosary 7 PM 
Meeting 7:30 

Mens Club 
Meeting 

GBI  

Speaker 
   6:30 PM 

 
2nd Degree 
St. Andrew 

10 AM 

 
Cub Scout 
Spaghetti 

Dinner 
4:30-7 pm 

GYM 

March 
Madness 

Final 
Party 

McGivney 

 
4th Degree 

Macon 
10 AM 

 
Vidalia 
Onions 


